Sisters of Our Lady of Charity

IRISH REGION

Sr. Sheila Murphy **Regional Office** 63 Lower Sean McDermott St. Dublin 1.





23rd June 2010

Mr. James M. Smith Associate Professor Department of English **Boston College** 140 Commonwealth Avenue Chestnut Hill, MA 02467 U.S.A.

Dear Mr. Smith

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your letter of 11th June and previous correspondence.

The discussion around justice for the group of women that have come to be known as "The Magdalens" is continuing and there is a lack of clarity in regard to the state response in this regard.

I note that that you will be meeting with Cardinal Sean Brady on 24th June 2010.

In the light of matters referred to above I do not wish to have, nor do I see any purpose in having a meeting with you at this time.

Yours sincerely

Sheile Murphy

Sr. Sheila Murphy

Regional Leader